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    Business Manager, Michael Grassy 
 

                                                          2019 Elections 

In June we will be holding elections for our local officers as per bylaws.  In preparation for our 

June elections, there are several issues that need to be addressed.  First of which is to select our 

election judge and tellers.  Although they are officially appointed in May, we will need to select 

some candidates at our February membership meeting to send to training.  Anyone who would be 

willing to help out should be in attendance.  W e need to register for training by February 22, 

2019.  The actual training will occur either Tuesday, March 5 th  or Wednesday, March 6 th  in 

Lombard IL.  
 

Last year, the membership chose to change  our election process to a mail - in ballot system.  In 

order to receive  a ballot and participate in the election, all members need to ensure that their 

contact information is correct at the hall.  Ballots will be sent out to the address on file with the 

local.  
 

Finally, to be eligible, all dues must be paid through Ju ne at the time of the official list of voters is 

produced.  The exact date will be at the discretion of the Eboard but will be no later than the end 

of May 2019. This includes BOTH counter dues as well as working dues. Being in arrears will 

prevent you fro m participating in election.  
 

As per the membership vote at the January meeting, we will post a reminder in the newsletter of 

members in arrears of counter and/or working dues in the March newsletter.  It is a membership 

responsibility, as well as duty , to ensure their dues are current.  Don’t forget, you can also pay 

your dues online from our 159 webpage. www.ibew159.org  
 

Health and Welfare 

In 2018, a new policy was created with respect to our flex plan and paying insurance premiums.  

In the past, if a member exhausted their dollar bank and chose to pay their insurance premium 

with their flex account, they would have to contact the WEEBF offi ce each month to make that 

transfer of dollars.  Currently, if a member needs to use flex dollars to pay their insurance 

premium, they can fill out a form with the WEEBF office that authorizes automatic payment of 

their premium until authorization is withd rawn or their flex account is depleted.  The form, 

Flexible Benefit Acct. Automatic Self -Payment Premium Deduction Form  can be found on the 

WEEBF website. www.weebf.org  
 

I want to also remind everyone that before having any medical procedure done, verify with 

WEEBF if pre -approval is needed.  There are cases that certain procedures, although suggested 

by a d octor, may not be covered under our insurance plan.  Make sure that you receive written 

verification that it will be a covered expense before scheduling.  
 

Reminders 

Remember, the office is open until 7pm the first Wednesday of every month.  If you cannot get 

to the hall before 4:30pm, this night is a chance to take care of any business that you may have.   

Also, follow us on Facebook (https://www.facebook.com/IBEWLocal159) and Instagram 

(https://www.instagram.com/ibewlocal159) for the latest updates and in formation.  

 

         SPARKIE SENTINEL 
            IBEW LOCAL #159 

            February 2019 

http://www.ibew159.org/
https://ecommerce.issisystems.com/isite313/eremitimages/313/Flex-Auto-Self-Pay-Ded.pdf
http://www.weebf.org/
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Referral Agent, Greg Storkson 
 

Hello Brothers and Sisters,  
 

Work has slowed but  is steady with several Inside B ook 1 going back to work 

already.  Calls have been going out for Electric Construction, Staff  Electric , 

and Pieper  Power  recently.  Van Ert and Pieper are finishing up Didion Milling  

in Cambria .  Van Ert has been laying off mostly Book 2 and should be at 

around 15 men at the beginning of February.  Verona H igh School  is starting 

to pick up a little and should be manning up this spring.  I am expecting a 

busy spring and going into Book 2 by summer.  

 

I have  recently seen several ads on TV  regarding CBD oil.  Its claims of 

medicinal use and not showing up on drug tests is not completely true.  Our 

drug screen is a highly sensitive test of metabolites.  GCMS test each 

molecule.  Policy standards from the Federal Government do not recognize 

any medicinal use in any form of THC.  When CBD oil is derived there is always a chance of THC 

contamination.  We have had at least 5 positive tests in the last month due to CBD oil use.  My advice 

would be, do not risk using CBD oil since it is already showing positive results by our drug program.  

  

In Solidarity , 

Greg Storkson 
Office: (608)255-2989 Ext. 114 ~ Cell: (608)334-6224 ~ Email: gstorkson@ibew159.org 

 

 

Organizers Report, Casey Healy 
 

I have been speaking with contractors and workers about what we have to offer such as unlimited access 

to skilled workforce, hands on training classes (along with safety training ),  access to a Wiscons in certified 

apprenticeship program, flexibility to increase/decrease workforce as needed, and we eliminate the need 

to search for employees and insurance and benefits.  
 

We must look out for and help our brothers and sisters on and off the jobsite. Maybe it’s a question about, 

 

¶  Certain skill or a task on the job.  

¶  Issue with a fellow worker      

¶  Insurance and benefits  

¶  Education, training, CEU’s 

¶  Personnel issues  
 

Whatever the question might be lets rise up and show each other what Brotherhood & Sisterho od is all 

about. Let’s treat everyone with respect, kindness and compassion. Let’s find the good in each other not 

the negative. With all that has changed in Wisconsin and its law’s now is the time we need to unite and 

organize from within and move forward  together.  
 

“REGISTERED LICENSE” if you are working under this license (excluding apprentices) you need to take 24 

CEU’s (continuing education units or credits) before your 1 year license expires. We do offer classes at the 

hall with CEU’s. Go to our home page www.ibew159.org   and click on member resources and then click on 

class offerings. You will see a list of classes that are offered. A reminder for 1 st  & 2 nd  year CW’s, you 

should take and complete OSHA 10, First A id/ CPR and our 8 hour Conduit Bending Basics class ASAP. Call 

the apprenticeship office and register for classes (608) 221 -3321.   
 

United we S tand  -  Divided  we fall,  

Casey Healy 
Office: (608)255-2989 ~ Cell: (608)515-3552 ~ Email: chealy@ibew159.org 

INSIDE 

Book I – 37  

Book II – 41  

Book III -  0 

 

RESIDENTIAL 

Book I – 0 

Book II – 0 

 

VDV 

Book I – 0 

Book II – 4 

 

mailto:gstorkson@ibew159.org
http://www.ibew159.org/
mailto:chealy@ibew159.org
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Retirees Luncheon  
Our January  Luncheon was held at the Murphy’s Bar & Restaurant.  Present were:   Bill 

Holler, Jim Davis, Jim Faulker , John Adams, Clarence Dresen, Jeff Rowley, Steve 
Bersing, Don Boe, Marvin Milleville, Rich Gorst, Jerry Miller, Carmon Howe, Dennis 

McGinley, Le e Lemons, Bob Call, Dave Krey, B ill Kracke, Tim May, Ed Kroth, Ken 
Hillebrand, Jim Stewart, Tom Corcoran, Doug S medema, Steve Greenheck, Greg 

Storkson, John Zwettler, Dave Baltes, and Jim Virnig.  
 

Door prize winners were: Jim Faulker, Marin Milleville, Jerry Miller, Dennis McGinley, 

Dave Krey, Tim May, Ken Hillebrand, Doug Smedema, and Jim Virnig.  
 

Our February Luncheon will be the second Monday (February 11th) at 5th 
Quarter in Verona.   We hope to see you there! 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Fraternally,   
Jim Virnig 

IBEW 159 Retiree 

 

                                JANUARY - WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
 

 

    Gerod Behrendt   Curtis Lyon   Devon Stelse 

   Cole Erickson  Jason Rom    Christopher Van Horn Seth Adelman 

   Nathan Faul  Joshua Schmitz   Jensen Doyle  
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----------------------------------------------------------------  
 

 

Greetings Brothers and Sisters,  
 

2019 is here  and  I am excited about what we will do and improve with and thr ough  our local.  

 

I was speaking to a Journey worker last night at clas s. We were talking about all 

of  the new members and how they fit on a job. Safety of course is what he was 

concerned about and he was actively training them how to be safe. I also have 

concerns about the new members and their safety. We have a lot of new faces o ut 

there which is great. As for the more seasoned Electricians out there please 

remember to lend a helping hand or take 2 minutes to teach them. Their safety is 

our responsibility. Don’t forget we all started with less skills than we have today 

and someone  else showed us how to become better at our careers. I do 

understand projects are moving faster and schedules sometimes seem impossible 

but if we all support and bring up our new members teaching them responsibility, 

timeliness, and good work ethics the sk y is the limit on where 159 can go.  

 

As for the new members, several years ago the Education Committee came up with some courses to help 

beginners move into our industry more safely and with a few basic skills. For a CW or CE we have a n 8 

hour Basic C ondu it  Bending  course , this class start s January 19; First Aid and CPR classes start January 

12; and finally OSHA 10 , which is a n introduction to construction safety. All these courses have CEU’s 

attached and if all three are taken will give you enough CEU’s for renewing your state license the first 

time. These courses will help you maneuver thru a job site more safely and efficiently , and if you apply for 

apprenticeship , look s good during the process to becoming an Electrician.  

 

As for the more seasoned people  out there , please remember to keep up on your CEU’s as our state 

licenses sometimes sneak up on us.  

 

Finally let’s all make good choices and be safe both at work and everywhere we go. Accidents can really 

change our plans both on and off the job.  

 

Respect fully Submitted,  

Jeremy Crabb  

Education Committee Member  
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RAMSEY ACKER CRISTIAN GUTIERREZ ELMER RACEK

COLLIN ADAMS RANDY HASKINS JUSTIN RICHTER

HENRY AMUNDSON ERIC HAUGEN SHERYL RICKERMAN

RICHARD ANTHES SHINAR HEIDER WILLIAM RIVERS

BRADY ARNESON JACK HELBIG BRIAN ROESSLER

JOSHUA ARY SHAWN HIME JEFFREY ROWLEY

JAWAAN AVANT JAMES HOLLAND ANDREW ROYER

TYLER AYERS CODY HOLLIS BART SAWYERS

COLE BADER GERALD HUBBARD KYLE SCHICKER

TIMOTHY BATES JAMES HYNES KARL SCHUETZ

CHUCK BEHM MICHAEL JOHNSON JORDAN SCHULTE

THOMAS BENGSCH TERRY KERSTEN KEVIN SEE

SUSAN BLUE RICK KISLIA MITCHELL SHERMAN

ROBERT BONJOUR KYLE KITTLESON CHAD SILVERTHORN

JAMES BORCHERT COLTON KOCH DOUGLAS SMEDEMA

VINCENT BOS JAMES KOLB MARVIN SMITH

ASTRIT BUZI KRIS KONKOL BRIAN SMITH

BRENT DEDERICH ADAM LAWINGER JOSEPH SPATARO

THOMAS DEHNERT NAPOLEON LEE JASON SPERRY

JERRETT DEROSIER DANIEL LEONARD TRENT STADELE

ZACHARY DEWITT SEAN LEVY JOSEPH STAPLES

CORY DREGNE CALE LEWANDOWSKI TIMOTHY TEMPLETON

LORENZ DROES MICHAEL LONG DONALD TIES

JEFFREY EAST HENRY LOVEL DARREL TIMLER

VICTOR EDWARDS ANDREW LOVELL MARK TITEL

MICHAEL FLIER ANDREA LUTZ BRUCE TRAGER

JOSEPH FOLK FREDERICK MANKEFOR JEDEDIAH TRAXLER

ADAM FREEMAN DAVID MATHISON CHARLES VELING

JOSEPH FREY PHIL MERHEMIC COREY VIKE

KENNETH GIESCHEN HUNTER MILBRATH GARY WARDENSKY

STEVEN GILLES DAVID MORRIS CRAIG WELLS

THOMAS GIMMER STEPHEN MUELLER JEFFREY WELSH

DAMON GLENN BRANDON NEUBERGER JOSHUA WIPF

MERLIN GRAHAM JESSE NEWTON RUSSELL WOLFF

JASON GREENER DUANE OLSON CODY WORRELL

MARK GRUENENFELDER DAVID OWENS COLE YATES

ANDREW PETZKE

 
The Febr uary  Birthstone : Amethyst  
Flower:  Violet & Primrose  
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If you are 35 or younger, there is a RENEW committee which meets before the 
meeting at the Labor Temple in Room 201 A&B .  The RENEW committee is about 
developing friendships, doing well for the community, and building brotherhood among 
IBEW members.   

 

Brothers and Sisters,  
 

I hope the holidays went well for everyone.   We at RENEW 159 enjoyed ours, but are already back at it.     
 

The Polar Plunge will be on February 16th this year.   Please join our team IBEW 159 -  RENEW and help us 

beat last year ’s record for donations.   We currently have $367.75, to be exact, but hopefully that number 

is higher when you check yourselves  at the following link:  

https://secure.e2rm.com/registrant/TeamFundraisingPage.aspx?teamID=834240&langPref=en -

CA&Referrer=%26Referrer%3dhttps%253a%252f%252fpolarplungewi.org%252f#&panel1 -1 
 

The Snowmo bile/Casino Outing is February 15th and 16th.   There will be a Brotherhood Night on Saturday 

from 4 : 30 -9pm at the casino.   So come in off the trails and enjoy some food and drinks.  
 

We are looking for anyone that is interested in volunteering at the Second  Harvest Food bank.   Our date 

and time will be based off number of interested people.  Please contact renew@ibew159.org !  
 

Tough Mudder will be put on again this year in Rockford, IL.   We are going to set up a 20 member 

team.   $75 member contribution and th at comes with a free lunch, an extra drink, a bag drop, and 

parking passes for the team.  
 

Next month's meeting will be held at 4 : 30pm, but in room 212 at  the Labor Temple on the second 

Thursday of the month.   We hope to see you there.  
 

In Solidarity,  

Cam Knuteson  

RENEW Chairman 
 

 

Save the Dates 
 

× IBEW Hall Open Late: Open until 7pm on Wednesday , Februa ry  6 th , 201 9.   

× Retirement Luncheon: 11:30am Monday, Februa ry  11 th , 201 9 @ 5 th  

Quarter in Verona, WI . 

× Building Trades Meeting: 9:30am Wednesday, February 13 th , 2019  @ 

IBEW 159 Hall . 

× ReNew Committee Meeting: Thursday, Febr uary 1 4 th , 2019  @ 4:30pm  @ 

Madison Labor Temple, Room 212 . 

× Monthly Membership Meeting: Thursday, Febr uary 1 4 th , 201 9 @ 5:30pm  

@ Madison Labor Temple . 

× Valentine’s Day: Thursd ay February 1 4 th , 2019 . 

× ReNew Snowmobile Outing: Feb 15 th  & 16 th , 2019 in Carter, WI  -  See 

information above in ReNew . 

× ReNew Polar Plunge:  Feb 16 th , See information above in ReNew . 

× Executive Board Meeting: Monday , Febr uary  25 th , 201 9 @ 4:30pm  @ 

IBEW Local 159 Hall.  

× Apprentice Banquet: May 30 th , 2019  @ The Kavanaugh’s Esquire Club  in 

Madison, WI.  

× Madison Mallards Game Night: June 22 nd , 2019 . 

 

 

https://secure.e2rm.com/registrant/TeamFundraisingPage.aspx?teamID=834240&langPref=en-CA&Referrer=%26Referrer%3dhttps%253a%252f%252fpolarplungewi.org%252f#&panel1-1
https://secure.e2rm.com/registrant/TeamFundraisingPage.aspx?teamID=834240&langPref=en-CA&Referrer=%26Referrer%3dhttps%253a%252f%252fpolarplungewi.org%252f#&panel1-1
mailto:renew@ibew159.org
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2 GREAT Ways to Take Care of Your Monthly Due’s and 

Death Benefit Payments 
 
 

--------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
 

 

Who:     All Dues Paying Members of IBEW Local 159  
What:   Setting up Automatic Bill Payment with your checking account to pay your 

monthly dues of $39.75 with Death Benefits.  We recommend making your 
payment out for $41.75 to cover $2 of Death Benefits for each month just to 

stay ahead of them.  
Where: Member s need to set this Auto -Pay up with their bank/credit union.  Payments 

can be made out to IBEW Local 159, with Union Dues in the Memo section of 
the payment.  

When:   You will have to discuss with your bank/credit union what type of time frame 

you would like your payment made: monthly, quarterly, bi -annually, etc. as 
each bank may allow/require a different setup.  

Why:     This method of payment is preferred by m any of our members because of the 
following reasons:  

1.  When your bills are set up to be automatically paid, you should rarely miss 
a payment or become delinquent.  

2.   Convenience. By setting this bill to be paid automatically, you’re not as 
pressured to keep track of what needs to be paid when or paying late fees.  

3.   Once an automatic payment plan is established, your bank or credit card 
will handle the rest.  

 
 
 
 
 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 
 

 

Also available now is the option to pay your Monthly Dues and Death Benefits online!  
You can simply go to the IBEW website ( www.ibew159.org ) and at the top right of the 

screen, you will see an icon that says, “Pay Dues Online”.  Click on this icon and it will 
walk you through the steps to make your payment.  You are able to pay multiple 

months and Death Benefits at a time with this payment opti on as well.  This is an 
exciting option that we are proud to offer our members and we hope you make use of 

it!  

http://www.ibew159.org/
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OBITUARY 

 

Robert William Bartels 

   
AUGUST 12, 1926 – DECEMBER 21, 2018 

 

Robert William Bartels passed away on Friday, December 21, 2018. He was born on August 12, 

1926. Son of Irving W. Bartels and Merna [Drake] Bartels. He attended the Walker Grade School, 

and Plainfield High School, graduating in 1944. Bob was a member of th e band and played 

basketball. He joined the 4 -H Club at age 10, and later became a Junior and Adult Leader. After 

High School, he worked on the Home Farm as well as Rapid Beverage, Consolidated Power and 

Paper Co. and Allard Trucking Co. In 1949, Bob left the farm and moved to Madison, WI to live and 

work. This is where he met his future wife, Hilda Peterson. He did electrical work and joined the 

I.B.E.W. Union in 1958 and was a retired member at the time of his death. In 1972, Bob and family 

moved to Phoen ix, AZ for health reasons. In Phoenix, he became Building Engineer of HVAC for 

Dillard's and Goldwater Stores. After retirement in 1988, Bob became a Security Guard at Security 

Bank, Mesa Lutheran Hospital and Palmas Del Sol housing. After a move to Farmin gton, New 

Mexico for 5 years, he moved back to Wautoma, WI. Bob had a great love for music. He also loved 

to hunt and fish. His parents and wife preceded him in death. He is survived by one daughter, 

Nancy Kay (James) Lewis; two grandchildren, David Lewis and Karen (Loyd) Bundridge; two great 

grandchildren, Loyd Bundridge and Dymond Bundridge; one brother, Harold (Diane) Bartels; two 

sisters, Dorothy (Ken) Poppe and Diane Bartels; his significant other, Millie Johnson, plus many 
nephews and nieces.  

Cremati on was performed and burial will be at the family plot in Plainfield Cemetery. A memorial 

service is planned for 2:00pm, Sunday, December 30, 2018 at Mariposa Gardens Funeral Care, 400 

S. Power RD, Mesa AZ.  
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OBITUARY 

 

 Thomas W. Kepler  

February 13, 1940 - December 31, 2018 

 

Thomas Wayne Kepler, age 78, passed away at his home on December 31, 2018. He was born on 

February 13, 1940, in Madison, the son of Rollin and Rose (Joyce) Kepler. Tom attended Central 

High School and in 1958, he enlisted into the  United State Marine Corps. He served his country for 

three years and was honorably discharged in July of 1961. He went on to become a certified 

electrician and worked through IBEW in Madison for over 50 years. Tom loved to spend his time 

hunting, fishing,  golfing, and cheering on the Wisconsin Badgers. He most enjoyed time with his 

family.  

 

Tom is survived by his wife of 46 years, Vicki, as well as his children, Brenda (Chuck) Leske, Tami 

(Ron, Jr.) Schell, and Colin (Lindsey) Kepler; and grandchildren, Ni ck, Rick, Anaka, Alaka, Grace, 

Ron III, Kacee, and Karly. He is also survived by his siblings, Ruby (Howard) Larson, Phyllis 

Abrahamson, and Dennis Kepler as well as many extended family members across many of the 

United States.  

 

A Memorial gathering will be at the American Legion Hall 124 North Military Rd in Dane from 11:00 

a.m. until 3:00 p.m. on Saturday, January 12, 2019. A veteran's ceremony will be held at 11:00 

a.m.   

 

Winn -Cress Funeral and Cremation Service  

5785 Highway Q  

Waunakee, WI 53597  
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  Office/Admin - What YOU need to know  
  

Hello Local 159 Members!  Just wanted to take a moment to remind you of a few 

things:  

¶ The next round of Apprenticeship Applications will be picked up on April 

19 th , 2019.  If you know someone who would like to get into the electrical 

trade, have them stop in and fill out an application.  

¶ In terms of the monthly IBEW Local 159 Newsletter, there are 2 ways to 

receive this Newsletter.  You can receive it via email (which is the standard 

method) or you can receive it  via USPS mail.  If you would like to change 

the way you receive this Newsletter, please let me know.  If you would like 

to be removed from the USPS mailing for the Newsletter, please let me 

know.    

 

Sincerely,  

Lamarra Everson 

IBEW Local 159 Office Administrator 

 

------------------------ 
 

 
 

Just a reminder! For the safety of IBEW 
Local 159 Members, Apprentices, 

Instructors, and Office Staff the following is 

our policy:  
 

If MATC (Madison College) closes due to 
inclement weather, then classes at the 

Training Center & IBEW Local 159 Business 
Office will be closed.  

 
This information will be available on TV 

(WKOW 27), Madison College website, and 
the Radio. 
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*  MONTHLY DUES (effective 1/1/2018)  *  
 

$1 9.00 Dues goes to IBEW Pension  

 
$19.00 Due s goes to IBEW General Fund  

 
$ 1.75 Dues goes to Local 159 Dues  

 
$39.75 Total 

 
1st Quarter   (Jan/Feb/Mar)   Pay by December 31st  

 
2nd Quarter       (Apr/May/June)   Pay by March 31st  

 
3rd Quarter      (July/Aug/Sept)   Pay by June 30th  

 
4th Quarter          (Oct/Nov/Dec)            Pay by September 30th  

 

Death benefits are assessed for any active or retired member who passes away. 
Active members pay $1.00 for each death benefit. This is also a benefit for all 

#159 active and retired members.  We are c urrently on death benefit #25 4. If 
you currently have your union dues set up on auto pay with your bank, 

make sure you are sending $39.75 each month. Remember to check on 
death benefits. We accept checks, cash (in person), debit/credit cards (in person 

or by phone during business hours) and money orders.  
 

 

DUES NOT PAID IN A TIMELY MANNER MAY CAUSE THE 
LOSS OF SOME OR ALL BENEFITS. 

 

 

IT IS YOUR RESPONSIBILITY TO PAY DUES TIMELY.  IBEW #159 IS NOT 

REQUIRED TO SEND OUT BILLING STATEMENTS 
 

 

IBEW LOCAL 159 

4903 COMMERCE COURT 
MCFARLAND WI 53558 

608-255-2989 www.ibew159.org 
 

 

 
 

 

Follow us on Instagram at ibewlocal159 or like us on Facebook 
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Find breaking news & information at the Local 159 Facebook page: facebook.com/IBEWLocal159 

 

Contacts 

Local 159 Office       (608) 255-2989, office@ibew159.org 

Apprenticeship Office      (608) 221-3321, wijatc.org 

Department of Safety & Professional Services (DSPS)(Licensing) (608) 266-2112, dsps.wi.gov 

WEEBF, Health Insurance & Benefits    (608) 276-9111, weebf.org  

(Wisconsin Electrical Employees Benefits Fund)          or   (800) 422-2128 

 

Office open late, First Wednesday of every month, until 7:00 p.m. 

Retirement Luncheon, Second Monday of every month at 11:30, location varies. 

Union Meeting, Second Thursday of every month, Madison Labor Temple, 5:30 p.m. 

Renew Meeting, Second Thursday of every month, Madison Labor Temple at 4:30 p.m. 

Executive Meeting ς Fourth Monday of every month, Union Hall at 4:30 p.m. 

 

 

mailto:office@ibew159.org
http://www.wijatc.org/
http://www.dsps.wi.gov/
http://www.weebf.org/

